
 

 

 

 

 

Attendance, Attention and Achievement 

Weekly Newsletter  Date: 19th June 2020 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
We hope that you, your families and your friends are safe and well.  
 
This  week, we safely and successfully welcomed back children from all Reception Classes and Year 6.  It was lovely 
to see the happy smiles on the children’s faces as they greeted their teachers and friends.  Although school must 
have seemed very different, very quickly, the children adjusted to their new learning environments and thoroughly 
enjoyed the activities set out for them.  The opportunity to work with the children in small groups means we are 
able to give lots of focused input which will ensure the children are best prepared for the next academic year. We 
hope that more children are able to return to school, so they do not miss out on what their friends are enjoying and 
achieving. 
 
Next week Year 1 and Nursery children return - commencing Monday 22nd June.  
 
Nursery class NDam and Year 1 class 1N will attend school on Monday 22nd June.  Each day thereafter, another class 
will attend school and the process will follow.  By Thursday 25th June, all 4 classes Year 1 and the Nursery will be 
attending daily. Please see the timetables below for your child’s starting day, arrival and departure times.  
 
NURSERY CLASSES:  Week Commencing: 22nd June 2020 

Class Start Date Entry Gate Entry Time  Exit Time 

NDam Monday 22nd June 2020 Nursery Gate 
Follow one way system for exit 

9:20am 
 

11:45am 

NTam Tuesday 23rd June 2020 Nursery Gate 
Follow one way system for exit 

9:30am 12:00pm 

NDpm Thursday, 25th June 2020 Nursery Gate 
Follow one way system for exit 

1:00pm 3:15pm 

 
YEAR 1 CLASSES:  Week Commencing: 22nd June 2020 

Class Start Date Entry Gate Entry Time  Exit Gate Exit Time 

Class 1N Monday, 22nd  June 2020 Essex Road 8:45am Essex Road 2:45pm 

Class 1A Tuesday, 23rd  June 2020 Essex Road 8:55am Essex Road 3:00pm 

Class 1K Wednesday,24th June 2020 Essex Road 9:10am Essex Road 3:10pm 

Class 1R Thursday 25th, June 2020 Essex Road 9:20am Essex Road 3:20pm 

PARENTS WILL NOT BE FINED IF THEY CHOOSE NOT TO SEND THEIR CHILDREN​ ​but children will be marked absent. 
We will continue to review our risk assessments throughout the week.  We expect parents to ​read all school PING 
communications carefully​ for any updates and information regarding Zoom parent meetings coming up. 

 

 

 

 



 
Children will  

● ONLY BE ADMITTED ON THEIR STARTING DATE  
● MUST ATTEND DAILY UNLESS THEY ARE UNWELL 

 If a child is absent or has missed their starting date then  they will ​not be admitted into 
school until the beginning of the following week on Mondays only.   
 

 

Provision for years 2, 3, 4 and 5 - Online Learning  
Online learning will continue to be provided for Years 2, 3, 4 and 5.  

The expectation is that all other year groups will be in school and receiving face to face teaching sessions 

in school.​  ​If parents of children in Nursery, Reception, Years 1 & 6 choose not to send their children to school then 

parents will need to take  full responsibility for their child’s education ​as well as their ​on-going role in helping their 

child learn to read ​by practising with them every day.  Daily lessons are available through the Oak National Academy 

https://classroom.thenational.academy/​ or BBC Bitesize ​https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize 

 

Zoom Live Learning Sessions 
 
Next week, we will be offering a live learning session for each year group of children who are not attending school.  
 
Please see dates and  times below: 

Date  ​Time Year Group 

Tuesday 23rd June 10.00 am Year 1 

Tuesday 23rd June 2.00 pm Year 2 

Thursday 25th June 10.00 am Year 6 

Thursday 25th June 11.00 am Year 5 

Thursday 25th June 1.00 pm  Reception 

Friday 26th June 10.00 am Year 3 

Friday 26th June 11.00 am Year 4 

 
Times Tables Rock Stars Competition 
Times Tables Rock Stars is running an exclusive Rock Out times tables 
competition for​ ​Maths Week London!​ ​We’d like all our children to take part as 
they’re on a mission to find the most dedicated TTRS schools, classes and 
pupils in London.  We hope that it will be children from Essex Primary School 
who snap up the fantastic prizes on offer. 

London Rocks 2020 runs from 22nd 
June to 26th June and challenges all 
classes in London schools to correctly 
answer as many times tables questions 
as they can.  For every correct answer 
to a multiplication or division question, 
your child will earn their class a point. 
The Times Tables Rock Stars platform 
will calculate the class average (the 
number of correct answers per pupil in 
the class who play during the 

 

https://classroom.thenational.academy/
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize
https://www.mathsweeklondon.org/?utm_source=macircle&utm_medium=partner&utm_campaign=MWL20&utm_content=partner_toolkit_link_macircle


competition hours).  Winning classes in the school and in the competition as a whole will be the ones with the 
highest average.  

 

The Summer Reading Challenge has begun! 
 
A reminder that the summer reading challenge is underway.  
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/ 
The Summer Reading Challenge website 

The Summer Reading Challenge website allows your child to keep track of the books 
they have read during the summer and beyond.  

We hope that you will help your child to take the challenge!  

 
Let’s Celebrate! 

KS1 

In KS1 children made musical instruments using recycled materials. 

 

KS1 Stars of the week 

KS1 are extremely proud of the children’s achievements during the lockdown. The teachers have 

awarded some of the pupils with the star of the week.  

 

Raksitha Naresh   1R 

Sanjana Jeyaseelan  1N 

Aliyah Memon  1K 

Yasser Sarker  1A 

Haseeb Ahmed   2D 

Yahya Miah  2A 

Araf Sohel  2K 

Aroush Sohail  2N 

 

  

 

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/


 
A big shout out to 
Aayan in 3I who has 
written this fantastic 
poem! 
 
 
 

Akitha in 3H did some planting at home using tomato 

seeds. 

  
Arnav shared some of the plants he has been growing in his garden. 

 

Raqia in 3A says, ‘I enjoy gardening because ​it is fun and watching plants grow makes me happy’.  

Ijlal in 3B has composed a brilliant Times Table poem. 

Yahya has done a brilliant job finding angles in his local 

surroundings. 

 



 
Year 4 ​designed and drew a magic hat with different powers. They used their  magical item to write an imaginative 

story. 

 

 “​This hat’s magic power is that whatever you put inside it, you get a hundred 

times more of that thing.” Keith in 4K 

 

 
 
 

 
 
This is a magical hat that lets out electricity and can zap 

targeted people. The power from this hat can also be passed 

to other animals so they can use it.  

 

Troy 4P     

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This week year 5’s explored various artists' work and applied ideas into their own work. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tia 5A                                                                                       Shravani 5H 
 

 



Fayaz 5P 
                                                                                                                                             ​  Aamna 5B 

For computing children had a fantastic time exploring the command buttons on scratch to navigate the avatars. 

In English children were asked to use their 

comprehensive skills to summarise main events and 

create a storyboard.  

 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mrs Cecilia Mojzes  Rick Probett  Mrs Amber Ilyas 

 


